TOWN OF BREMEN
SELECTMEN’S MEETING MINUTES
VIA ZOOM AND IN-PERSON
November 21, 2024, at 5:00 p.m.

Selectmen present: John "Boe" Marsh, Steve Page and Wendy Pieh
Town Representatives: Melanie Pendleton, Town Clerk.
Public present: Jerry Ogle, Annette Bossler, Charles Garrison ail via ZOOM, Ann

Nesslage, Henry Goldberg, Steve Wallace, Waiter Radloff, Larry
Smith, Bruce Poland, Dave Adkins, Tom Papell, Jim Corbett,
Rufus Teele, Eric Teele, and Johnathan Riley LCN

The meeting was called to order at 2:05 p.m.

On a motion duly made by Selectman Page and seconded by Selectman Marsh, the
Board of Selectmen voted to appoint Tom Durkee as Bremen Code Enforcement/Local

Plumbing/Shoreland Zone Officer. 3-0

The date of December 11, 2024 at 4:.00 pm has been determined for the abatement
hearing/meeting.

On a motion duly made by Selectman Marsh and seconded by Selectman Page, the
Board of Selectmen voted to approve the amendment to extend the
NDEC/Tidewater/Town of Bremen subsidy program. 3-0

On a motion duly made by Chairperson Pieh and seconded by Selectman Page, the
Board of Selectmen voted to donated $200.00 to the Bremen Fire Department for the
Christmas Party. 3-0

Bruce Poland, Fire Chief, presented the information on a 2022 Ford F-350 diesel truck that the
Department/First Responders would like to purchase as the new rescue vehicle. This truck has
18K miles and Darlings will remove the existing body and replace with the utility body. The total
cost of the vehicle is $59,800. The previous meeting minutes outlined the cost breakdown as to
which account funding would be from.

On a motion duly made by Selectman Marsh and seconded by Selectman Page, the
Board of Selectmen voted (3-0) to approve the purchase of the 2022 Ford F-350.

Ann Nesslage, Conservation Commission, discussed the items from the previous BCC meeting.
The Commission honored the late Virginia Betts at the meeting, further discussion of the
mowing and that the field mowing had been completed. The garbage can and the porta potty
have been removed from the Hay Property. The Commission also discussed the possible
addition of picnic tabie at Hilton O'Connor.

On a motion duly made by Chairperson Pieh and seconded by Selectman Marsh, the
Board of Selectmen voted (3-0) to approve the Minutes of 11-07-2024.

On a motion duly made by Chairperson Pieh and seconded by Selectman Page, the
Board of Selectmen voted (3-0} to approve, the Warrant of 11-22-2024.



On a motion duly made by Selectman Page and seconded by Chairperson Pieh the Board
of Selectmen voted (3-0) to go into executive session pursuant 36 MRS 841(2) AND MRS
405(6)(F).

On a motion duly made by Selectman Page and seconded by Chairperson Pieh the Board
of Selectmen voted (3-0) to adjourn at 2:39 pm.

BREMEN BOARD OF SELECTMEN
Wendy Pieh, Chair
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